TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

April 20, 2021

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Shaun Bresnahan & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent:

Public: David Hemeon and David Testerman

Thomas Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

First order of business was to make sure everyone was respecting the physical distancing and wearing masks orders issued by Governor Sununu.

Thomas Seymour made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 6:00 pm seconded by Robert Dupuis. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, II(d).

Shaun Bresnahan made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 6:30 pm seconded by Robert Dupuis. Motion passed unanimously.

Fire Dept: Chief Ford not present

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson not present

Police Dept: Chief Stevens reported he did not have anything going at the moment. Charles Estes has a complaint about speeding. Mr. Blazon on Snow Road has submitted complaints about his neighbor. Jennifer Jenna at 237 Borough Road had complaint about a blue truck that was going to the dump that hit her dog.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry reported that everything was all set with her department.

PUBLIC SESSION:

Dave Testerman, New Hampshire State Representive, said they are still in Bedford and have passed a lot of bills. The State budget is looking pretty good. There are social issues with some of the bills. There has been a run-on emergency orders regarding schools and abortion funding. Road money seems to look okay and the Federal money will be coming soon.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits:

Allen & Valerie Fraser 134 New Chester Road 8' x 12' tool shed Map V Lot 109 - Approved

Michael Michele Munson 604 Currier Road Solar Panels Map R12 Lot 18 - Approved

Corliss Cory 105 Borough Road 30' x 30' concrete foundation for a barn Map R1 Lot 32 – Denied pending verification of a business permit.

Other:

Selectmen Meeting Minutes March 30, 2021 - Approved

Selectmen Meeting Minutes April 6, 2021 – Approved

Anne Blanchard Credit – Approved

Robert Dupuis made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 7:27 pm seconded by Shaun Bresnahan. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, II(a).

Robert Dupuis made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 7:49 pm seconded by Thomas Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. Motion made seal the minutes passed unanimously.

Jeff Ford called at 7:53 pm to say that Dee is done because you fired her. Lisa Seymour told Jeff she was going to place you on speaker phone. In the room was Thomas Seymour, Chairman, Robert Dupuis and Shaun Bresnahan. Lisa asked Jeff to please tell the board what you said to me. Jeff said that Dee was done because we fired her. Shaun Bresnahan corrected Jeff as we didn't fire her, we simply asked for her resignation.

Actions needed to take in light of Dee's resignation are:

- Confer with Town Council.
- Set-up a special meeting with the Fire Department.
- Request all property be returned to the town.
- Lisa Seymour will reach out to Advance Lock & Alarm to have the locks changed and
 possibly have a fob system install which would connect with the current system at the
 town office.

Thomas Seymour made a motion to send the response to Charles Estes' complaint on Murray Hill Road. Robert Dupuis seconded the motion. All in favor.

Robert Helmers plans to have the maps in the office next week.

Robert Dupuis made a motion to have Shaun Bresnahan review the current building permit and update. Seconded by Thomas Seymour. All in favor. This will entail reaching out to both the Planning Board and Zoning Board for suggestions as well.

The question of who can issue fire permits was addressed. This takes training to be able to issue them. The Selectmens Office use to issue them, but now there is no one trained to do it.

Shaun Bresnahan asked if it would be a conflict if he still did the mowing at the pump house on Murray Hill Road. Lisa Seymour will check with the auditors to see if it would be.

Shaun Bresnahan asked about the mask requirements since the governor has removed the mask required order. The Board has decided to make it a recommendation only for the Town Office Building to wear masks going forward. Lisa Seymour will reach out the Library Trustees to let them know.

Thomas Seymour asked about when we could implement the bi-weekly payroll for the employees. We need to send a memo to the employees to let know this will be happening.

Robert Dupuis made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Shaun Bresnahan seconded the motion. All in favor

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Shaun Bresnahan